

Williamsburg County Supervisor's Office Meredith Greene, Finance Director meredith.greene@wc.sc.gov 843-355-9321 x5111

June 18, 2024

April B. Salters Community Programs Loan Specialist SC State Office, Rural Development United States Department of Agriculture 803.253.3725

Dear Ms. Salters:

Williamsburg County Government is currently in the process of completing its' 2023 audit. We apologize for any inconvenience this has caused. We will forward a completed copy as soon as it is received from the auditors. This administration inherited a situation in which we have massive data issues generated from transitioning from one financial system to a non-governmental system. Again, this was not done by this administration; however, we are working diligently to make all the necessary corrections and/or changes needed. We anticipate the audit to be completed by September 30, 2024.

If you have any additional questions or concerns in reference to this letter, please feel to contact me at the email address or phone number above.

Sincerely,

Meredith L. Greene Finance Director

cc: Mr. Kelvin Washington, County Supervisor